

April Highlights

Forty-three (43) Waterways members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the April 11, 2012 luncheon meeting.  Mike Somales recognized new members:  Abydee Butler of Butler Gas Products.

Coast Guard News

CDR Rich Timme provided the following report:

· Companies are encouraged to provide information regarding industry challenges with “frac” water shipping via barge transportation.  A shipping standard is the ultimate outcome to facilitate transportation to appropriate disposal sites.

· An Area Maritime Security Meeting is scheduled for April 17th at the CONSOL headquarters in Southpointe.  Details regarding the FY 2012 Port Security Grant Program have been released and will be reviewed during this scheduled meeting.

· A listing of Marine Event and Closures were provided to attendees.

· Due to the warm weather, boating safety season is expected to start earlier than last year, which was delayed by high water/river levels.  Industry members should provide awareness reminders to their personnel operating on the rivers that recreational boats will be part of the operating environment much sooner this year.  Also, the US Army Corp of Engineers will be placing lock and dam warning buoys out the first of April.

· Special thanks was extended to Bill Drzal for all his dedication to the port and wished him well in his future endeavors.
Army Corps of Engineers
David Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
National Weather Service
Bill Drzal provided the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Mary Ann Bucci provided the following report:

· The agenda for the 2012 Joint Conference of Harbor Safety Committees and Area Maritime Security Committees is close to being finalized.  Sponsorships for the conference are being sought and anyone interested can connect Mary Ann Bucci. 
· A roundtable discussion with Congressman Tim Murphy has been scheduled for April 12th at the CONSOL headquarter building in Southpointe.  The discussion will concentrate on the Inland Waterway’s Capital Development Plan and the “Waterways are Vital for the Economy, Energy, Efficiency and Environment” (WAVE4) Act of 2012. 

Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton reported that the Tuesday, April 24th “Who Works the Rivers” event has been delayed until Tuesday, May 1st due to scheduling conflicts with several standardized tests being issued through school districts. The July event already has 40 attendees and more are expected.  We continue to seek participation from the membership for these events. This would be from 8am-12noon on the day of the event.

Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff was unable to attend the luncheon.  No additional material was provided under this report.
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston presented the following report:
· The Waterways are Vital for the Economy, Energy, Efficiency and Environment (WAVE4) Act of 2012 is currently on the House floor for consideration.  This bill concentrates on the Inland Waterway’s Capital Development Plan to achieve a comprehensive long-term inland waterway system modernization based on the collaborative recommendations of the navigation industry, navigation experts, and the US Army Corp of Engineers.  No Pennsylvania congressmen have co-signed this bill at this time.  Companies are encouraged to contact their local representative to express support for this bill.
May Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for May 9, 2012 at the LeMont Restaurant located on Mt. Washington. Cost of the luncheon will be $35.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Tuesday, May 2, 2012 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

LeMont Resaturant
May 9, 2012
Menu:

LeMont Salad – assorted mesclun lettuces, tomato and red onion w/Balsamic vinaigrette
Chicken Croute – stuffed w/Proscuitto, Boursin Cheese and fresh sage wrapped in puff pastry
Raspberry Explosion

Ice Tea and Coffee Service

Cost:
$35/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Tuesday, May 2, 2012 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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